Avalon Fire/Rescue District

Commissioner Meeting Minutes
Date:  4 June 2018
Call to Order:  The regular meeting of the Avalon Fire Protection District was called to order by Chairman Rod Johnson at 7:00 p.m. at the North Firehouse, 5408 Mulat Road, Milton, FL 32583.  

Quorum:  Commissioners present:  Rodney Johnson, Paul Hazucha, and Wes Woodham.  Chief Sid Wiggins, ex-officio was also present.  Don Galbraith was not present.

Attendance Names:  Sandy Luntsford, Doug Thornton, Tyler Whitworth, Tom Peterson, Stephanie Peterson, and Mark Talbott. 
Minutes:  Paul Hazucha moved and Wes Woodham seconded to approve the minutes of the 21 May 2018 regular board of commissioners meeting.  The motion passed 3-0. 
Treasurer’s Report:  The Treasurer’s Report of 3 June 2018 is attached, reviewed and accepted.
Chief’s Report:  May 2018




Structure Fires


0

Man Power Statistics


Vehicle Fires 


1

Man Hours - Call
      
        
 163.60 


Grass/Woods/Trash Fires

3

Other - Train./Mtgs/Maint.         
 400.00

Power Lines Down/Trans. Fire
0

Classes

              
                   0.00                     

MVA
 

               8

Duty Shift


 258.00

False Alarms


4                           Day Crew (5)   912 reg. + 32.81 overtime + 8 vac.

Gas Leak/Gas Spill

0

Total Hours MTD                             1893.41

Medical

  
             36




Water Emergency

1

Avg. Personnel per call

6 per call

Misc.



4

32 Daytime Calls (8:00 - 16:00)


Mutual Aids

               9

34 Nighttime Calls (16:00 - 8:00)




Total for Month
            
             66
Old Business:  A rough draft to the Bernath Place HOA President regarding the uncertified bridge was discussed.

Candidate filing was discussed. Seats 1, 3and 5 are up for election. 

New Business:  Paul moved and Wes seconded to accept Mark Talbott as the district’s new commissioner, seat 4. The motion passed 3-0.

The Board of Trustees seeks direction from the Commissioners regarding services for volunteer versus paid firefighters as the election of trustee officers is near. A bank account name change from Avalon Fire Rescue Volunteer Fund to Avalon Fire Rescue Trustee Fund is recommended. It is also recommended the trustees review and update as needed their existing bylaws. The commissioners reaffirmed that the recruiting and retention fund is for all firefighters. It is recommended that all firefighters be included in the election of trustee officers. 

Chief Sid discussed the Board of Trustees duties.


A mutual aid house fire in Midway was discussed.

Correspondence and Communication:  N/A.
Financial:  Bills K-1 through K-__ approved for payment.

Adjournment:  Chairman Johnson adjourned the meeting.  The next regular meeting is scheduled for 7:00 p.m. 18 June 2018.
______________________________


______________________________

Rodney M. Johnson, Chairman



Wes Woodham, Secretary 
